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Principal's Message

Dear Families of Our Lady of Lourdes,

As we approach the end of Term 1 I would like to take the 

opportunity to thank children, staff and families for all they have 

contributed to our community throughout the term. It has been a 

busy but productive  time as we have adapted to the changing 

landscape of the pandemic, the effects of extreme weather and 

the normal adjustments that the start of a new year bring.

Throughout we have worked together and managed to find 

reasons to smile. The spirit that is inherent in the  Our Lady of 

Lourdes community has been apparent.

The end of term also sees us approaching the most significant 

week in the Church’s year, Holy Week. This year Holy Week 

occurs in the school holidays. The children will be given the 

opportunity next week to commemorate Holy Week by  

participating  in a series of prayers and  reflections. This will give 

them the opportunity to focus and reflect on the significant 

events of Holy Week and the sacrifices that Jesus made for us so 

that we may have eternal life. We will celebrate the Easter 

season, as a school community, when we return in Term 2.

 I would encourage parents, over the school holidays, to take 

time to reflect and to participate in the Parish, Holy Week and 

Easter liturgies, as a meaningful way to connect with the 

message of hope that is central to our Catholic faith.

With the holidays on the horizon I wish each member of our 

community a safe and peaceful break. May the promise of the 

approaching Easter season fill your hearts and bring you peace, 

hope and joy.

God Bless,
 Keiran Byrnes

Respect, Responsibility, 
Readiness to Learn

Newsletter Term 1 Week 10, 2022.                                                     30th MARCH, 2022

FUTURE DATES

Friday 1st April Cross 
Country

Friday, 8th April
Last Day of Term 1

Tuesday, 26th April
First Day of Term 2

Friday, 29th April
Easter Mass at 9.15am

As term 2 approaches 
please consider 
ordering your child’s 
winter uniform via QKR 
app, the last day for 
delivery in Term 1 will be 
Thursday, 7th April.

Click here to 
view a 360° 

Virtual Tour of 

OLOL

 
 

 
 

Parish Priest: Father Henry Duc OOSH: Ben Irmisch
Phone: 9622 2960 Phone: 9676 7293

HELPFUL WEBSITE 
LINKS:

Click on the image 
above to see our 
OLOL Seven Hills 

Facebook Page for 
the latest photos and 

updates. Like and 
Follow!

Or visit our school 
website below:

Enrolments for 2023

The school is accepting 
applications for enrolment. 
Enrolment applications are 
available online on the 
school website or collection 
at the School Office. 

If you have any relatives or 

friends considering 

enrolling their child at OLOL 

in 2023 encourage them to 

submit their enrolment 

application.  We have 

limited spaces available in 

2022.  If you are an existing 

family with a younger child 

ready for school in 2023  it 

is important that you 

submit your application.  

For further enquiries 

contact Beth or Shyamala in 

the school office on 8869 

6800.
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Watch for 
Symptoms

If your child is unwell, even with mild symptoms you must keep them home and get 
them tested. If they display any symptoms they should take a PCR test (nose and 
throat swab) or rapid antigen test (RAT). 

If symptoms continue your child should not come to school, even if they get a 
negative rapid antigen test result. Your child may return when they get a negative 
PCR test result and have no symptoms.

If a child is unwell at school parents will be contacted to promptly collect their child. 

Vaccinations ● All staff on school sites must be fully vaccinated. 
● We strongly encourage all students and their families to get vaccinated. 

Children aged 5 to 11 can now get vaccinated. Parents are encouraged to 
book their child in for a vaccination at the first available opportunity. 

● Once eligible, all adults are encouraged to get booster shots.

COVID19 
Positive Cases

● If your child has no symptoms and there is a positive case in their class, year 
or other grouping, they can continue to attend school in line with NSW Health 
advice.  

● Staff and students who get a positive rapid antigen test result must register it 
on  service.nsw.gov.au or the Service NSW app as soon as possible. 

● Staff and students who receive a positive rapid antigen or PCR test result must 
tell their school as soon as possible, and follow NSW Health advice. 

● Students who are a household contact must also isolate for 7 days. 
● OLOL will regularly communicate to parents about the presence and impact of 

COVID-19 in our community.  
● In order to do this parents are asked to let the school know of positive cases. 

This information is kept confidential.

Essential 
Hygiene

● Our Lady of Lourdes is regularly and professionally cleaned including 
additional cleaning targeting high touch areas

● Bubblers are turned off and unavailable. Therefore, send your child with a 
labelled water bottle.

● Continue to implement appropriate social distancing. Encourage good hygiene 
practices including washing hands frequently. 

COVID- Smart Measures for OLOL
The safety of students and staff remains the top priority for our school 

community. Please continue to be vigilant and follow 7 day isolation 
rules for students who test positive or who are household contacts.





RE UPDATES

HOLY WEEK AT OLOL
This year as Easter is on 17th April, we celebrate Holy Week the week after 
school finishes. However, at OLOL, the students will be reflecting on Holy Week 
events in school Week 11.

We will have one event each morning to start the day - from Tuesday to Friday. 
The following timetable will be followed:

Tuesday 8:50am - Kindy - Palm Sunday
Wednesday 8:50am - Year 3 & 4 - The Last Supper & Washing of the Feet
Thursday 8:50am - Year 1 & 2 - Garden of Gethsemane
Friday 8:50am - Year 5 & 6 - Good Friday then all classes to do The Stations of 
the Cross

Each reflection will be between 20 mins - 40 mins in total, depending on the 
grade and reflection. The staff and students will be in the hall for these events. 
Parents are also invited to attend, however please be mindful that there will be a 
limited amount of space in the hall as the students will be spread out for their 
performance. Each reflection will be live streamed and placed on the OLOL 
Facebook Page. We appreciate your assistance by preparing your children by 
talking to them about the importance of Holy Week. 

Term 2 School Easter Mass
Friday 29th April, 2022

In the 1st week back at school in Term 2, we will be celebrating the Easter Mass 
in the Church with the students in our parish of Our Lady of Lourdes at 9:15am. 
This Mass has a long and lively tradition and due to COVID, we have been 
unable to celebrate as a community in the church over the last two years up until 
now. We are very excited to begin this tradition again and we are looking 
forward to celebrating with families who are able to attend.

Lucy Messina - Religious Education Coordinator

l



RE UPDATES

First Reconciliation

Parents have the ultimate responsibility of being the primary educators in our 
child’s faith development. As Christians, we bring our child into the Church in 
Baptism so that they may begin their journey in faith with the blessings of the 
waters of Baptism. The following students have now continued their faith journey 
and received their First Reconciliation at the end of March at Our Lady of 
Lourdes Parish. Reconciliation is a sacrament that can be received as often as 
one wants, as it strengthens us with grace each time it is received.

Congratulations to our First Reconciliation students who received their 
Sacrament on 23/3/22 and 30/3/22.

Nataliya Abdelahad, Joshua Blackshaw, Kiyana Cassaniti, Lillian Chebat, Jude 
Feliciak, Marijana Gluvic, Elise Goco, Peyton Lanfranca, Oscar Laskowski, 
Julian Martinez, Eva Massey, Aaliyah Moussa, Alexander Nowak, Indie Rose 
Scanion, Benjamin Spadaro, Raphael Williams, Miyah Awkar, Elisabeth 
Reardon, Lourdes Sadipoor, Summer Sindel.

Lucy Messina - Religious Education Coordinator

l



Liturgy: Date: Livestream Link:

Palm Sunday
Kindergarten

Tuesday 5th April 
8:50 am 

https://youtu.be/joTsak_kb2o

The Last Supper & Washing 
of the Feet
Years 3 & 4

Wednesday 6th April
8:50 am 

https://youtu.be/Im9lMOMcXy8

Garden of Gethsemane
Years 1 & 2

Thursday 7th April
8:50 am 

https://youtu.be/S-JFztXzm_4

Good Friday
Years 5 & 6

Friday 8th April
8:50 am 

https://youtu.be/-Dk2NueuBpE

2022 Holy Week 
Liturgies Livestream 

Links

Due to limited seating in the school hall, we will also be offering a livestream link 
each day at 8:50 am for our Holy Week Liturgies. 

https://youtu.be/joTsak_kb2o
https://youtu.be/Im9lMOMcXy8
https://youtu.be/S-JFztXzm_4
https://youtu.be/-Dk2NueuBpE


St Vincent de Paul Flood Appeal

On Friday the 18th March, Our Lady of Lourdes had a mufti day and raised money 

to support those affected by the recent floods. 

The students learnt about the impact of the floods and completed a variety of 

activities to show their support. 

Our Lady of Lourdes would like to say a special thank you to everyone who 

donated. 

This has been our biggest fundraising event raising a HUGE total of $1845.85!!!

All proceeds go to the St Vincent de Paul flood appeal.

l



St Vincent de Paul Flood Appeal

l



Out and About   
This year will celebrate a number of significant events during the school holidays. The first 
weekend of the holidays features Palm Sunday and hence the official start of Holy Week. The 
story of Christ’s journey through Holy Week unfolds in the first week of the holidays with Holy 
Thursday, Good Friday and Easter Sunday falling on the middle weekend. 

On behalf of Father Henry and the OLOL parish community, I would like to warmly invite you to 
celebrate this very special and Holy time in our liturgical calendar. Please see times below.

We also celebrate Anzac day on the 25th April. Anzac Day is the solemn day of remembrance of 
those Australian and New Zealand Army Corps soldiers who have fought and died for their 
country, and is marked annually on the anniversary of the Gallipoli campaign of the First World 
War.

Articles about Father Henry and OLOL Parish

Last week each family received a copy of the Autumn edition of Catholic Outlook Magazine. 
Please take some time to read an article on page 42. This article is about our Parish Priest Fr 
Henry Duc Tran. There is also an article on page 44 which is about Our Lady of Lourdes Parish 
and the community. These articles coincides with the 60th Diamond Jubilee which was on 13 
February 2022. 

NAPLAN
In Week 3 next term, our Year 3 and Year 5 students will undertake the NAPLAN exams. The 
students have been well prepared and have had many  experiences of the type of questions that 
they may encounter in the exams. It is important that parents do not put undue pressure on 
students about NAPLAN but rather support them throughout the process. It should be 
remembered that NAPLAN reflects a student’s performance on a particular assessment on a 
particular day and results should be viewed in light of the information provided by the class 
teacher in the student’s report. The message that we give student’s is that as long as they give 
their best we cannot ask more from them. As soon as results are received they will be distributed 
to parents.

Margaret Ferguson - Assistant Principal



Out and About   



Contacting your child’s teacher and other school staff 

Dear Parents and Carers

 

At Our Lady of Lourdes, we value our strong relationship with families and welcome opportunities to 

communicate with parents and carers. We also recognise that email is a fast and convenient way to 

contact your child’s teacher or other school staff.

 

Although staff will read their emails at various times throughout the school day, they are generally not 

expected to respond to emails outside of normal working hours. In the case of emergency please 

contact the school office on OLOLSHills@parra.catholic.edu.au or phone 8869 6800. Our caring team 

will return your call or respond to your email as soon as possible. 

 

If you wish to contact a staff member, please continue to send your emails to 

OLOLSHills@parra.catholic.edu.au which will then be directed to your child’s teacher or another 

relevant staff member. This helps us to have confidence that we are aware of any matters needing our 

attention as a team, and that you are connected to the person who can best help. 

Thank you so much for your assistance and understanding.

 

Kind regards

Keiran Byrnes

Principal

Margaret Ferguson - Assistant Principal

Staffing Update
I am writing to inform you that Mrs Michelle Khattar’s last day of teaching will be Friday 8th April, 2022 
which is the end of Term 1. She will be commencing Maternity Leave on Monday 26th April till the end 
of the year.

I am pleased to announce that commencing 26th April, Miss Miranda Lee will be teaching Year 1W with 
Mrs Silvia Nichols for the remainder of the year.  We welcome Miss Lee to OLOL.

We wish Michelle and her husband George every blessing as they await the birth of their third child.
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DANCE FEVER AT OUR LADY OF LOURDES
Dear Parents,

Once again Our Lady of Lourdes has the opportunity to participate in an exciting 
program known as ‘Dance Fever.’  Dance Fever is where the students learn a variety 
of dances, which includes Jive, Tango, Waltz, Cha Cha, Foxtrot and Samba where 
they learn to dance as a ‘couple.’ Students are also taught progressive dances, where 
they change partners and dance with ‘everyone.’ Apart from having fun, students 
also develop listening skills, co-ordination, social skills, self esteem, confidence and 
fitness. Due to the positive feedback and enjoyment expressed by our students for 
this program it will once again be offered throughout Term Two 2022.

Payment for the program is covered from the excursion levy that each family paid 
with their school fees.  The program will run once a week over ten weeks, on 
Wednesday, with students from Kindergarten to Year Six involved in 40 minute 
lessons.

What the program looks like.

Kindergarten –Year Two - students learn a series of dances, including Rock n roll, 
Foxtrot and party and progressive dances.  Hip Hop routines have also been added 
to the junior program which challenges children beyond partner dances.  Each 
lesson is designed so that students in this age group learn about rhythm and body 
movements.

Year Three-Year Six - students learn two dance routines in Latin and Ballroom, 
including Cha Cha, Foxtrot, and an African Ceremonial routine.  A big part of our 
program also teaches students Funk and Hip Hop routines and a series of party and 
progressive dances.  The two structured Latin and Ballroom dances taught during 
the term are then performed at the Dance Fever Interschool Challenge. 

At the end of each school term Dance Fever hosts the "Dance Fever Interschool 
Challenge".  This is a spectacular event where children from schools participating 
in the program utilise the skills they have learnt through a professional production, 
totally organised by Dance Fever. Students compete from grades Three to Six at 
Homebush Sports Centre. This showcase event is for the entire school community 
to thoroughly enjoy. Due to Covid Restrictions the date and time for this event is 
still pending and will be updated next term.

We are very fortunate to be able to offer this program at Our Lady of Lourdes once 
again this year and we are certain that our students will enjoy the opportunity to 
have fun through dance.

Karin Schrader
(Coordinator)

https://freesvg.org/kids-dancing-silhouette


Uniforms
Uniforms online - 

Parents are able to order uniforms using the 
Qkr! app.  All uniforms delivered to school each 
Thursday will then be sent home via your child.  

Please contact the office if you are picking up 
your child’s uniform to ensure it has been 
delivered to the school.

MEDICATION POLICY

Parents are responsible for:

Obtaining the relevant medication forms from the 
school and arranging for their completion and return

● Providing the medication in the original 
labeled container to the nominated staff 
member

● Ensuring the medication is not out of date and 
has an original pharmacy label with the 
student’s name, dosage and time to be taken

● Providing a request by parents and written 
instructions from a medical practitioner for 
medication that is not obtained on 
prescription, indicating:

■ Name of student
■ Condition for which the medication is 

required
■ Guidelines for administration

BIRTHDAY  CELEBRATIONS 
AT SCHOOL

Children wishing to share a 
birthday treat with their friends are 
encouraged bring in either 
wrapped lollipops or a small 
packet of chips. These can be 
distributed easily with minimal 
contact.

STUDENTS ARE TO WEAR THEIR SPORTS UNIFORM
 ON THE FOLLOWING DAYS FOR TERM 1

KINDERGARTEN TUESDAY,THURSDAY
YEAR 1 WEDNESDAY
YEAR 2 WEDNESDAY
YEAR 3 WEDNESDAY 
YEAR 4 TUESDAY
YEAR 5 TUESDAY & THURSDAY
YEAR 6 TUESDAY & THURSDAY

Water Bottles
 

Reminder to all parents to 
continue to send their children 

to school with water bottles.

Under the current COVID 19 
guidelines school bubblers have been 

turned off so children need to bring 
their own water. 

Thank you for your support



STUDENT 
EXTENDED LEAVE

Family holidays and travel outside of 
school holiday period will be considered 
individually based on your child’s 
attendance.  If the leave is more than 5 
days you are required to complete an 
application for Extended Leave for travel 
of 5 or more days. This form can be 
downloaded from the school website or is 
available at the school office.  

 

SCHOOL FEES

Term 1, 2022 Statement of Accounts have 
been sent out to most families.  Please be 
advised that there was a delay in sending 
accounts out to new families, we apologise 
for any inconvenience.

If you have not received a statement by the 
end of this week or wish to discuss a payment 
arrangement plan,  please contact Shyamala 
on 8869 6800 during Office Hours.

The due date for Term 1 fees is 16th 
March, 2022.  

Thank you for your support with this matter.

Premier’s Reading Challenge

Each year as a school community we participate in the Premier’s Reading Challenge. This 
challenge encourages students to read, or have read to them, quality books during the 
challenge period. Students who successfully read the agreed number of books receive a 
challenge certificate at the end of the year. Students who successfully complete the 
challenge for 4 successive years receive a gold certificate, students who complete the 
challenge for 7 consecutive years receive a 
platinum certificate. Each student  receives an individual log                    
 in to register the books they have read. These are 
registered online at the Premier’s Reading Challenge 
website. The school then validates these records in order
for the student to receive their certificate.

The challenge officially commenced on Monday, 
February 28th and  concludes on Friday August 19th. 
Logon details for all students including our Kindergarten 
students were sent home in Week 8.
Students who participated last year are able to log on using 
their previous log in details. If you have any questions in 
relation to the  challenge  please contact  Mrs Cividin



Congratulations to students who received Gold and FIA Awards

Kinder Noelle Nehme, Ayan Bhattacharya,  Hughey Ahn, Oviya Adhikari

Year 1 Emilia Bogicevic, Evan Cao,  Audrey Walter, Cassandra Smith

Year 2 Aiden Rogriguez, Liam Thapa, Lara Baltazar, Ariana Nepal

Year 3 Ryan Bandi,  Nataliya Abdel-Ahad, Elise Goco, Lillian Chebat

Year 4 Saanvi Mistry, Joshua Jeganathan, Lachlan Somauroo, Kyra Prajapati

Year 5 Rubie Daaboul, Tohuia Kama, Geet Gorkhali, Natasha Kumar

Year 6 Isley Williams, Dylan Cortis, Javiar Bou Serhal, Evren Semerci

TERM 1 2022
MERIT AWARDS

Kindergarten Eva Manugunta, Sophia Chebat, Liana Baltazar, Nicholas Redij, Luka Da Rosa, Charlize Abdel-Ahad,
Xavier Kennedy, Divleen Kaur 

Year 1 Akil Siluvairajah, Sebastian Gluvic, Alisha Kumar, Nivani Vithanage, Geoffrey Amaladass,
Jayden Shepley, Mary Garas, Mia Forrest, Jaxon Blackshaw

Year 2 Tishan Deo, Aaliya Faulkner-Dhiman, Isabella Hosni, Sunshine Insan, Josie Steele, Millie Stormer,  
Christian Hallett, Lily Whybin, Savana Smith, Eylem Semerci, Arush Soni, Avleen Kaur

Year 3 Deon Pannakal, Achia Meyan, Sanvi Pragash, Vivaan Desai, Joshua Magtanong, Ava Liaros
Marijana Gluvic, Nataliya Abdel-ahad

Year 4 Jeremiah Khattar, Bobby Li, Hayley Greentree-Davis, Sukhleen Insan, Veer Manjrekar, 
Lachlan Osborne, Anthony Melki, Isaac Abdel-ahad

Year 5 Tyrell Crisostomo, Laura Perkins, Tahlia Herczeg, Kavash Kandpal, Levi Dickson, Avish Pragash,
Karlos Ravic, Matthew Cadavid

Year 6 Brodie Holley, Anika Thakur, Harry Sultana, Masyn Buckley, Charlotte Byrne, DJ Leota,
Laumanu Kama, Sophia Pearce, Kristena Azrag, DeAsia Fatafehi







OUR LADY OF LOURDES SEVEN HILLS 
School Uniform

The official day for changing to winter uniform is Monday, 9th May (Week 3 Term 2). From this day, each 
child will be expected to wear their full winter uniform. However, should the weather be cool before that date, 
children can wear their winter uniform to school. Children must wear either their full summer uniform or their full 
winter uniform during this time. Please ensure that you purchase your child’s winter uniform before this 
date. 

Children are required to wear full school uniform at all times including appropriate haircuts and limited jewelry. 
Parents' support is essential to ensure their child wears correct school uniform each day. 

The following information and images provide clarity about school expectations upon the return of students to 
school in winter uniform in Term 2, 2022.

Boys hair is to be kept neat and tidy, off the collar, of consistent natural colour, of gradual even grade and all 
extremes of fashion are to be avoided. Some examples of “styles” that are unacceptable include: ridges, lines, 
undercuts, steps, bowl cuts, any excessive shaping with gel, and any shaving cuts. The school reserves the right 
to make rulings on the acceptability of any student hairstyles.

Girls hair is to be of consistent natural colour. Hair that is longer than shoulder length is to be tied back from the 
face. Hair is to be off the face and out of the eyes. Ribbons, hair slides etc, if worn should be in the uniform 
fabric or blue. 

Girls Winter
● plaid tunic with plaid tab
● long sleeved peter pan collar
● classic blue blouse
● navy jacket with school crest 

navy jumper with school crest
● (optional)
● navy (ankle or knee high) socks 

or navy (opaque) tights
● black shoes(lace up/velcro)
● navybroadbrimhatorcapwith
● school crest
● navy bag with school crest

 

Girls and Boys - Sports
● navy polo shirt with classic blue 

trim & school crest
● navy shorts with OLOL 

embroidery
● navy school jacket with school 

crest
● navy track pants with OLOL 

embroidery
● white (ankle) sports socks
● predominately white sand 

shoes (lace up/velcro)
● navy broad brim hat or cap with 

school crest
● navy bag with school crest

Boys Winter
● school classic blue long sleeve 

shirt with school crest
● navy (blockers) trousers
● school tie
● navy jacket with school crest
● navy jumper with school crest 

(optional)
● navy (ankle) socks
● black shoes (lace up/velcro)
● navy broad brim hat or cap with 

school crest
● navy bag with school crest 

Other items available...
● excursion/library bag
● scrunchies and  head bands

All items of school uniform & school 
bags are available through OzFashions, 
details of how to order the uniform are 
outlined below through the Qkr app and 
delivered to the school every Thursday 
during the school term.



UNIFORM ORDERS
Please ensure that you purchase your child’s winter uniform by Tuesday, 3rd May to be 
delivered to the school before the official changeover date of Monday, 9th May, 2022.

A friendly reminder that all orders are to be placed on the QKR app by MasterCard. Please follow 
the instructions below.

Delivery to the school is every Thursday during the school term free of charge and 
orders must be placed by 4pm Tuesday for delivery on Thursday.

All  uniforms delivered to school will then be sent home via your child.





Please refer to the size chart when ordering uniforms






